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Comet Bay Primary School

From the Principal

Dear Parents and Community Members,

We would like to welcome new student Brock Hartley and his family to the school.

Wonderful First Term

Thank you to all of our students and families for a wonderful Term 1 at Comet Bay. It is hard to believe that we are just over one week away
from the Term 1 holidays. It has been great to see the routines and structures develop in our classrooms and our students developing new
friendships and learning new skills and concepts. Thank you to our families for your ongoing support and | wish you a healthy and happy
holiday period.

Nature Play Area

After a week of watching our new nature play area develop, our Pre Primary and Year 1 students have loved the opportunity to play in this
area today. Yesterday each class had a ‘sneak preview’ play session before the fences came down today. The nature play area has added a
different element to the play space for our younger students. Thank you to the P&C for co-funding this area with a $20,000 donation and to
our Manager of Corporate Services Sandy Kent, for co-ordinating the development of the play area and ensuring it was completed in a timely
nature.

Growing Together Day

Thank you to all our families who took part in our Growing Together Day celebrations and Happy Walk. It was wonderful to have a large
crowd for our assembly, where we were able to acknowledge many of our school community members who volunteer their time to make
Comet Bay Primary School a great place to be. It was also great to recognise Russell Trowbridge with a community support paver for his
contributions to Comet Bay via the School Board over the past four years. Russell joins the 41 other recipients with a paver in our
Outstanding Community Support circle around our Growing Together tree. Please click on the link to see the full list of paver recipients.
Community Support Pavers

Happy Walk

Thank you to all our families who joined us for a picnic lunch and all the colour of our Happy Walk. It was great to have an oval full of people
supporting our students and having a positive experience with their children, other families and staff. Thank you to the P&C for running a
well-supported sausage sizzle and providing our students with an icy pole on a warm day. Please return all money and forms by Thursday
the 11th April. Students who have raised over $10 and have their form and money in by this date will be in the draw to win a bike, kindly
donated by Mr Paul Papalia MLA.

2018 Annual Report

Our 2018 Annual Report has been endorsed by the School Board, approved by the Department and is now available on our webpage and on
the Departments ‘Schools Online’ webpage. The Annual Report highlights both academic and non-academic performance as well as a
review of how we are progressing against our Business Plan and targets. It also includes our recommendations and successes in our priority
areas and a financial overview. | encourage all our families to look at our Annual Report and we can make some printed copies available on
request. 2018 Annual Report

The Importance of Play-based Learning

Families of our Kindy to Year 1 students will receive a pamphlet developed by the Department of Education about the importance of play
based learning. The pamphlet highlights 3 types of play based learning: child initiated, guided and adult led. All three types are part of our
program at Comet Bay. Play based learning is an important component of the curriculum in the early years of schooling, and when balanced
with more structured teaching activities, it supports children to be productive, engaged and successful learners. More information can be
found by visiting education.wa.edu.au/play-based-learning

Watch Out for Our Wombat
Students at Comet Bay were given the opportunity to create a design for the wombat sculpture our school was allocated as part of the
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Sculptures in the Square competition at the Secret Harbour shops. Several students were chosen to paint on the design last week.
Throughout April, shoppers will have the opportunity to vote for their favourite sculpture, with the winning school receiving $2,000.
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Late Arrivals

If any families need any help or support with getting students to school on time or students who may be anxious about coming to school,
please let your class teacher or the front office know. In recent week’s we have had some students arrive late to school on multiple
occasions. Unfortunately, not only does this have an impact on the student who is late, it also impacts all the students in the class as the
lesson may be interrupted as the teacher integrates the student into the lesson.
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School Holidays

We wish all our families a safe and rewarding school holiday period and remind you that our students return on Tuesday 30th April. If you live
. y near the school or are passing by, we ask you to keep an eye out for anything suspicious and encourage you to contact School Watch on
Finetune Fitness 1800 177 777.

sSH.com.au

Kind regards
Graeme Watson
Principal

From the Deputies

On Entry Assessment Program

On Entry Reports for Pre Primary, selected Year 1's and selected Year 2's will be sent home on Wednesday 3rd April. Parents will receive a
Summary Report in Literacy and Numeracy that shows what skills, knowledge and understandings the student showed at the time of the
testing. Our teachers use the results from the testing to allow them to differentiate to the individual needs of students in their classroom and
tailor their planning to where the students are at and what they need to learn next to improve their skills, knowledge and understandings.

Classroom Walk Throughs

As a part of our commitment to embracing a culture of providing our teachers feedback on their practise, all teachers receive a Classroom
Walk Through every term where one or two members of the leadership team ask questions to the students about a whole school focus. The
answers the students give are emailed directly to the teachers to serve as feedback through the eyes of the learner (the student). This term
our focus has been on our Tribes Ethos with a focus on Inclusion and Building a Sense of Belonging. See below some examples of feedback
GVE Fort Kesnady from students that were sent to teachers after our Classroom Walk Throughs-

Feedback from a Year 1 student:

+DV \RXU WHDFKHU KHOSHG \RX PDNH QHZ IULHQGV" +RZ"
Yes! Well she’s been helping me and telling me to share appreciations because it's one of the Comet Bay Agreements, so | decided to do
that and | made friends!

QVC Dental

:KDW GR \RX ORYH DERXW EHLQJ LQ \RXU FODVVURRP"
| love that there’s no one bullying and I'm glad I'm in my classroom as there is everyone being nice to each other and no bullies!

Feedback from a Year 6 student:

:KDW DFWLYLWLHY KDYH \RX GRQH LQ \RXU FODVVURRP WR KHOS \RX PHHW QHZ IULHQG
We did a game called insta friend and a fun game outside where we got into a big group and needed to make the longest line using our

bodies. We did classmate bingo and we did a game where we walked around the room to music and when it stopped we’d tell two things

about ourselves to them.

'R \RX IHHO LQFOXGHG DQG DSSUHFLDWHG LQ \RXU FODVVURRP" +RZ"
Yes, and | feel very welcome and like | belong in the classroom. Everyone’s in a happy mood and | enjoy the fun games we play.

Kindy Book Fair

Scholastic have a Book Fair set up at our Kindy during Wednesday, Thursday and Friday of Week 9 from 8:45am to 9:30am in the morning
and 2:50pm to 3:30pm in the afternoons. Please support our Book Fair as your purchases directly assist our school in gaining more books
and resources for our beautiful Library which benefits all students across the school.

Thank you to the P&C and Jo Maclean for organising this opportunity for our Kindy families. The Book Fair will return to the main school in
Term 2.

ANZAC Ceremony

Our annual ANZAC service will be held on Friday 12th April at 10:10am. Parents and carers are welcome to join us as we remember all
Australians who served and died in war and on operational service. Students who are in Cubs, Girl Guides etc. are encouraged to wear their
uniform for the service.

ANZAC Day, 25th April, is one of Australia's most important national occasions. It marks the anniversary of the first major military action
fought by Australian and New Zealand forces during the First World War. The ANZAC's were courageous and although the Gallipoli
campaign failed in its military objectives, the Australian and New Zealand actions during the campaign left us all a powerful legacy.

NAPLAN Online

During this week the Year 3 and 5 students have been completing NAPLAN Online Practice Tests.

There are multiple purposes for this activity in its attempt to replicate a high volume test session such as we anticipate will be experienced in
NAPLAN in May:

1. To enable the systems and sector to monitor the anticipated load on their networks.

2. To give students and test administrators a ‘dress rehearsal’ experience similar to that which they will experience in May so that any
technical and or procedural issues are identified and appropriate resolutions and workarounds can be established.

All the students have enjoyed doing the test with only minimal issues reported.

NAPLAN testing is scheduled from Tuesday 14th May until Friday 24th May. All parents of Year 3 and 5 students should have received a
‘NAPLAN Online - Information for parents and carers’ brochure earlier this term. Extra copies are available from the front office.

iDance Returns

Our highly successful iDance program returns next term with our Pre Primary and Year 1 students being the first to develop and show off
their dance moves. Our Year 2/3 students will get their turn in Term 3, with our Year 4/5 students rounding out the year in Term 4. Information
for our Pre Primary and Year 1 students will be sent home at the beginning of next term.

Community Storytime

Our Community Storytime program will continue next term. Thank you to those families who have brought their 0-4 year old children to the
library on a Wednesday morning to listen to a story and some rhymes. Our staff have thoroughly enjoyed the opportunity to share their love
of reading with you. We hope to see many new faces when the program returns after the holidays.

What’s Going On in the Garden?

All of our classes are currently planting seeds in small tubs which are being placed in our greenhouse. This is a great opportunity for our
students to be involved in the whole plant, grow, harvest, eat process. As the seeds grow, they will be replanted and eventually harvested for
our kitchen program.
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Aussie of the Month
Congratulations to Evelyn in LA5 for being presented with the Aussie of the Month award at our recent assembly.

School News

Win an IPad

If you pay your $45 voluntary contribution before the 12th April you will go into the draw to win an IPad. Voluntary contributions have a
significant role in providing resources that extend the school’s capacity to add value to the learning experiences of students. These funds
contribute to classroom resources, computer equipment, books and materials used directly by our students. CBPS Payment Online

Visible Learning

Over the last fortnight, we have been exploring the learning disposition of Resilient Rudolph. When you are resilient you look for solutions,
recognise and reduce distractions, lose yourself in your learning and make links with previous work. Being resilient is realising that mistakes
help us learn and its okay to make mistakes because if you're finding things challenging that means you're learning. Ask your child what
mistakes they have made and learnt from this week.

"W
Money Smart Incursion
Students from Pre Primary to Year 6 participated in our Money Smart Incursion. This was a free incursion run by Captain Cash and Coach
Cash from the Commonwealth Bank who taught our students about the value of money and developed their financial literacy skills. Students

engaged in a workshop aimed at their age level which covered real life concepts such as identifying Australian notes and coins, how to keep
your money safe, the difference between needs and wants, budgeting and ways to achieve financial goals.

GRIP Leadership Conference

Last week Mrs Tolofua and Miss May took our 8 Student Councillors to Perth to attend the GRIP Leadership Conference. The Student
Councillors learned different ways to take on their leadership roles at our school to make it a better place for us all. They learned about
focusing on the CORE values; Confidence with humility, Others before self, Reliability and Empathy. The Student Councillors have come
back to school full of new ideas which they hope will bring about new changes.

Interschool Swimming Carnival
Please click on the following link for a recount of the Interschool Swimming Carnival held on 3rd April at the Aqua Jetty against Endeavour,
Golden Bay, Secret Harbour and Singleton Primary Schools. Interschool Swimming_Carnival

Thank you for your ongoing support of our Fuel our School initiative which is raising funds to purchase batteries for our solar panels to help
our school become self-sufficient with our energy requirements. Our leading class at the end of the term will receive a slushie each and the
highest raising class in each year group will receive an icy pole provided by our P&C. We thank the P&C for their ongoing support of this
initiative.

Our leading classes for last week were:
P/1 - EC4 followed by EC3

2/3 - LAG followed by LA1

4/5 - TA9 followed by TA10

6 - LA13followed by LA14
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Maths Challenge
Please click on the following attachments for a copy of each year groups Maths Challenges. Students complete the Maths Challenge in class
each week. Maths Challenge PP/Yr1 Maths Challenge Yr 2/3 Maths Challenge Yr 4/5 Maths Challenge Yr 6

P&C News

A huge thank you to all of the helpers at our Happy Walk Sausage Sizzle. We were very grateful to see so many new faces and a big cheers
to our new Vice President Ben Priest for co-ordinating.

Hot Cross Bun & Easter Bunny order forms have been sent out, these are due back by Friday 5th of April. Make sure you get your raffle
tickets in to win your very own car park bay for Term 2! This will be drawn at the P&C meeting on Tuesday 9th of April, all welcome to attend,
7pm in the school staff room.

Car Parking Bay Raffle
The parking bay has been marked and is all ready for one lucky parent to have the exclusive use for all of Term 2. All you need to do is return
your raffle ticket money by Friday 5th April to be in the running. Good luck. P&C Car Park Raffle

From the Community

Triple P - Positive Parenting Program
Please click on the following link for information in regard to an upcoming free seminar on Raising Confident Children. Triple P - Raising
Confident Children

Anglicare WA
Please click on the following link for information in regard to an upcoming Happy Parents, Happy Kids Workshop at Mandurah Primary

Relationships Australia
The following attachment includes information on a workshop for parents and carers in regard to Supporting Your Anxious Child. RA -
Supporting_Your Anxious Child
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